## Tassel Top Committee Meeting Minutes August 13, 1996

Members Present: Donna Johnson, Bob Metz, Steve Swick

The agenda was approved as presented.

Minutes of the July 9, 1996 meeting were approved.

OLD BUSINESS: Bob Metz, chairperson, met with Betty Cummings and Town Manager, Nathan Poore regarding pay recommendations for Tassel Top employees. They will follow the committee guidelines.

Evan Gilman has lined the nature trail with wood chips and will put up identifying signs. Half of the trail is wheelchair accessible.

NEW BUSINESS: Steve Swick, Ranger, reported that since July things have turned around and gate receipts are better. To date, Tassel Topshas generated \$11,000. in gate receipts and cabin rental.

The road needs work. Steve Swick will contact Nathan Poore requesting help from the road department.

Andrea Batchelder, gatekeeper, has resigned. She trained her sister Allison who has replaced her. We will have problems in the last week of August since three of the staff are teachers. Steve advised the committee that he will be able to work this out.

All three items mentioned in the Maine Municipal Assoc. Action Plan have been repaired. The power to the entrance booth has been placed in conduit and buried at a cost of \$95.00. Steve did the other repairs.

The screen on the cabin door was broken during an altercation in the cabin. The police had to be called. Several tenants wanted to use the fireplace. Donna Johnson suggested that the fire chief check it out and see what we can do to make it useable.

There are 4 large hemlock trees by the Snack shop that should be removed.

The next meeting will be held on Septeber 24, 1996 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.